
Town of Cornish
Selectmen’s Meeting

June 11, 2014

Dan Sherman and Emily Ward were present for the meeting.

May 28th meeting minutes, Payroll and Accounts Payable warrants reviewed and signed.   

Selectman Sherman and Bob Sturgeon met with Ken Gardner and Norman Harding at Pike 
Memorial Hall June 6th to look at a system for water remediation at Pike Hall.  Testing was done 
and we are awaiting Ken Gardner’s report.

An individual driving a red Toyota Tacoma has been entering Thompson Park around 5:00 or 
5:30 pm every night and filling containers (30-50 gallons) with water from the fountain spigot.
  
Outlying cemeteries will be a topic for the June 25 th meeting.  Selectman Ward will consult with 
Russell Bleakney ahead of the meeting.  

Motion made that the H.A. Mapes, Inc. check disbursement agreed on in the May 28 th meeting 
minutes take place according to our discussion.  Seconded and approved. 

Paul Anderson asks when and why did the Town stop maintaining his road (Anderson Drive) 
because during mud season this year the road was impassable.   Paul stated the Town has plowed 
the road in the past.  Selectman Sherman brought the question to the meeting and will talk with 
Bob Sturgeon.  

Roland Scott will be asked to attend the June 18th workshop.

Fire Chief Pingree along with Gerry Day closed off Main Street while CAB volunteers painted 
the crosswalks and put down stripes in 3 designated “NO PARKING” areas; Krista’s, easterly 
edge of Thompson Park and Bonney Memorial Library’s side of Bridge Street.  DOT will install 
signs within two weeks.  

Selectmen reviewed the 4 resumes submitted for the Code Enforcement Officer position.  Two 
applicants, Wes Sunderland and Steven Anthony, will be scheduled for interviews and reference 
checks.  

Correspondence from Mike Edgecomb, Time Warner Cable contained an application to be 
completed by the Selectmen before June 30th.   Selectman Ward offered to review and complete 
the application and send it back to Mike.  Representatives Ron Collins and Jonathan Kinney 
letters of support will be included.   

Fairpoint Communications has challenged some of the roads listed on the ConnectME Grant Pre-
application.  Fairpoint notified the town that DSL is available and infrastructure for Broadband in 
areas Cornish is requesting Time Warner to install their fiber.  “True High Speed Internet” is not 
an option available to Fairpoint’s customers though.

Selectman Ward will investigate the reported damage done to the kiosk in Thompson Park.
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Motion made to adjourn meeting.
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